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PCA - AIDS TASK FORCE REPORT

When the church speaks prophetically to a current issue seeking to shine the light of God's Word upon it, it can have two foci. The church can speak to its members and/or it can speak to society at large. The AIDS crisis provides ample opportunity for both. The task given to us by General Assembly clearly delineates the former as our responsibility. We have been charged with the task of "bring(ing) recommendations to the next General Assembly; which recommendations will serve to give direction and provide educational guidelines for individuals and churches to use in dealing with the AIDS epidemic and pandemic."

When a doctor is confronted by certain symptoms of a disease, he is obliged to treat it in a two-fold manner. He will seek to provide medication to ease the immediate suffering brought on by the symptoms. He will not stop there, however. He will also seek to treat the underlying disorder that produced the symptoms, so that the symptoms will disappear. Analogously, the church's response must be two-fold. Presented with the AIDS epidemic, the church has certain immediate pastoral and diaconal responsibilities, but our analysis must go much deeper. We must seek to put our finger on the disorder in our society that has produced AIDS.

Hence, this report is structured in this two-fold approach. The first part will deal with the opportunity the AIDS crisis presents the church with to deal pastorally and diaconally, immediately. The second part seeks to uncover some of the underlying disorders to which the church must address itself over the long term.

Part I
Our increased likelihood of involvement with those PWAs (Persons with AIDS) is not hypothetical. Individuals and families within congregations of the PCA are already dealing with AIDS. Congregations both in larger metropolitan areas and in smaller communities throughout our continent are now facing the dilemmas of dealing with persons within the local church who have tested HIV positive. As the numbers of those in our churches and our communities affected by AIDS increase, it will be necessary for local congregations to have a well-thought-out plan of action in response.

As individuals come in faith and repentance to Jesus Christ and are incorporated into the life of the local church, we must realize the probability that some people have come out of various backgrounds we now speak of as "high risk" backgrounds include those individuals who are homosexual, bi-sexual, or IV drug users. Those persons, after conversion, may, at a later date, become HIV positive; possibly go on to develop ARC (AIDS Related Complex) and to develop full blown AIDS. In addition to these, there are others, within our congregations, who may develop AIDS through more indirect means (i.e. blood transfusion, intra-uteral infection, pre-marital sex, and adultery). When we include the family and loved ones of the PWAs, the need for ministry becomes more acute. As AIDS increases it is, by ripple effect, beginning to touch the lives of families and friends we know who are members of our congregations.

Now is the time, therefore, for local PCA churches and their leadership to begin thinking through how they will respond to the needs of all concerned when faced with their first case of AIDS. For many of us, just having to think through the AIDS issue
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